
 

    Grand Junction, Colorado 
     March 12, 1925 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular adjourned session at 10:00 o'clock A.M. with President 
Hirons presiding. 
 
Those present and answering at roll call were Councilmen Hirons, 
Miller, Bear, Hampson & Murr; City Manager Garrett, City Attorney 
Tupper and City Clerk Peck. Councilmen absent were Dowrey & Meders. 
 
City Attorney Tupper stated that he had reached a settlement with 
August & Mary Schuman in the matter of the drowning of their child 
in Hawthorne Park. 

 
Councilman Hampson moved, seconded by Councilman Bear that a 
settlement be made with August Schuman & Mary Schuman, who have 
filed suit in the district Court, for the drowning of their child 
Winifred Schuman, in the lily pond at Hawthorne Park; said 
settlement to be the sum of $1500.00, and that the City Manager and 
City Auditor be authorized and instructed to draw a warrant on the 
General Fund of the city made payable to August Schuman & Mary 
Schuman, for said amount. Upon this motion the following vote was 
cast: Councilmen voting Yea, Hirons, Miller, Bear, Hampson & Murr. 
Councilmen voting Nay: None. All the Councilmen present voting Yea, 
the President declared the motion carried. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 

 
     RESOLUTION 
 
 WHEREAS action has heretofore been taken by the City Council 
of the City of Grand Junction, requiring the owner of the building 
situate on Lots 23 & 24 in Block 56 in the City of Grand Junction; 
to abate the same as a nuisance because of it's unsafe condition, 
and 
 
 WHEREAS, the owner thereof was notified of such action and has 
failed to move or repair said building. 
 
 THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of 
Grand Junction, Colorado, That the City Manager be and is hereby 

authorized and instructed to cause the said building to be removed 
or torn down immediately after April 1st 1925, unless the owner of 
said building shall either repair said building or remove the same 
and that the City Clerk give the owner notice of said action at 
once. 
 
Moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman Murr that the 
resolution as read be passed and adopted, upon which motion the 
following vote was cast: Councilmen voting yea, Hirons, Miller, 
Bear, Hampson & Murr. Councilmen voting Nay: None. All the 
Councilmen present voting Yea, the President declared the motion 



carried, and the resolution duly passed and adopted. 

 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 
 
     RESOLUTION 
 
 WHEREAS, the County Commissioners offer to improve as a street 
the East one-half of Twelfth Street North of Gunnison Ave., 
providing that the City of Grand Junction will remove the fence and 
sheds along the west side of Lincoln Park, giving an additional of 
about six feet, for the purpose of placing on said six feet power 
line poles and water ditch now located in the road. 
 
 THEREFORE, be it Resolved, by the City Council of the City of 
Grand Junction, that the said offer of the County Commissioners be 

accepted and that the City Manager is hereby authorized and 
instructed to take down the fence and sheds on the west side of 
Lincoln Park, and when a new fence is constructed, to construct 
same six feet east of the present location of said fence, and 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that ground be permitted to be used by 
the County Commissioners, in the North West corner of said Park 
permitting a curved turn of reasonable radius at the South East 
corner of the intersection of Twelfth Street and North Ave. 
 
Councilman Murr moved, seconded by Councilman Miller that the 
resolution as read be passed and adopted, upon which motion the 
following vote was cast: Councilmen voting Yea, Hirons, Miller, 
Bear, Hampson & Murr. Councilmen voting Nay: None. All the 

Councilmen present voting Yea, the President declared the motion 
carried and the resolution duly passed and adopted. 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting, the 
Council adjourned, upon motion of Councilman Bear, seconded by 
Councilman Miller. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
________ 
City Clerk 


